SPECIAL MEETING 

FEBRUARY 20, 2014

A special meeting of the Membership of Regency Island Dunes was held at 2PM in Building II.  The meeting was held for the sole purpose of codifying in each building’s governing documents, the Association’s continuing responsibility for shutter maintenance, repair, rebuild, and replacement.

The meeting was called to order by President Richard Janes, at 2:07PM.  Roll call was taken by Secretary Charlyn Filewicz, with the following Directors present:

Richard Janes, President;  Robert Simpson, Vice President;  Charlyn Filewicz, Secretary;  Rob Rank, Treasurer, Ann Dalena, Robert Kearney, and Deborah Pearson.  Directors Jinx Johnson, and Bob Brown were absent.  There was a quorum.

Also present were Property Manager, Pat Pacitti, and Office Manager, Michele Brown.

President Janes requested “Proof of Mailing” for this proposal.  Manager Pacitti provided this.
President Janes request certification of proxies.  Manager Pacitti provided this information.

President Janes asked for the Ballot count and results from each building.  Manager Pacitti reported that there were 69 (sixty-nine) approvals from Building I, and 67 (sixty-seven) approvals from Building II.  This is a total of 136 votes from Regency’s total of 144 condo units.  There were no votes against this amendment.

Congratulations were made to all residents for their support.

Manager Pacitti reported that our Attorneys will be notified, Minutes from this meeting will be provided, the document amendments will be made and recorded.

A motion to adjourn this meeting was made by Secretary Filewicz.  It was seconded by Director Pearson.  The meeting was adjourned at 2:09PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Charlyn Kelly Filewicz, Secretary

Board of Directors

Regency Island Dunes
